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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 9TH MAY 2018 AT 7.30PM AT THE LEIGH PARISH CHURCH
Present:  Cllr. J. Arkell (Chair), Cllr. M. Chandler, Cllr. P. Harvey, Cllr P. Hooton.
In attendance:  K. Tilling (Parish Clerk) and 3 members of the public. 
1. Welcome and Apologies: 
Cllr Arkell gave a warm welcome to everyone.

Apologies were noted from Cllr. C. Wiltshire and good wishes were sent to his wife Cindy, Keith Annis. 
2. Declarations of interest:

Pursuant to the adoption by the Parish Council on 14th November 2012 of Leigh Parish Council’s Code of Conduct, effective from 14th November 2012 and set out in the minutes of 14th November 2012, Parish Councillors are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set out on the agenda to which the approved Code applies.  The following declaration was made: Cllr Chandler has land neighbouring the applicants for planning application 18/00186/FUL Two storey extension to a dwelling at the Barracks, Leigh Court, Church Lane, The Leigh. As no dispensation requests was submitted to the Parish Clerk, the Parish Councillor was asked to leave the room when the appropriate application was discussed.
3. Election of Officers for 2018/2019:

 Officer Role:                                 Proposed by:                      Seconded by:

Chair – John Arkell                         M. Chandler                         P. Harvey                      

Vice Chair – Paul Harvey               M. Chandler                         P. Hooton
Responsible Finance Officer-

     Karen Moreton                           P. Hooton                            P. Harvey
Leigh Poor Charities Trustees –

    Mary Chandler                            P. Harvey                             P. Hooton
   John Arkell                                   P. Harvey                             P. Hooton
Highways Rep – Phil Hooton          M. Chandler                          P. Harvey
It was confirmed that the signatories on the PC Bank Account are John Arkell, Mary Chandler and Keith Annis. Due to the change in the RFO – bank changes will need to be organised for future financial transactions. Any two of three to sign.
4. To approve the minutes from the last Annual Parish Meeting:
The minutes from the last Annual Parish Council Meeting on 10th May 2017 were approved. 

5. To receive and note the Internal Audit Report:

Copies of the Internal Audit Report paperwork had been circulated prior to the meeting. A copy of the report will be displayed on the website from the beginning of June. There were no questions raised.  It was resolved that the IAR was accepted and recorded as a true record of the Parish Council’s financial management. Proposed by Cllr Arkell, seconded by Cllr Hooton and signed by Mr B. Bramley. All unanimous.
6. To approve the Annual Governance Statement:
Copies of the Annual Governance Statement had been circulated prior to the meeting. A copy of this will be displayed on the website in June. It was resolved that the AGS be signed as a true record. Proposed by Cllr Arkell, seconded by Cllr. Chandler and signed by Cllr. Arkell and the Parish Clerk.
7. To confirm the Certificate of Exemption:

The Certificate of Exemption can only be completed by smaller authorities where the higher of gross income or gross expenditure did not exceed £25,000 in the year of account ended 31 March 2018. The certificate will exempt the Parish Council from a limited assurance review under section 9 of the Local Audit (Smaller Authorities) Regulations 2015. It was resolved that in view of the Parish Council’s annual turnover it was appropriate for the Parish Council to complete the Certificate of Exemption form. Proposed by Cllr. Arkell, seconded by Cllr. Chandler and signed by Cllr. Arkell and the RFO.
8. To review and approve the Annual Accounts to 31st March 2018:

It was resolved that there were no queries raised on the Annual Governance Statement or Financial Statement. The paperwork, together with copies of relevant bank statements were circulated before the meeting. It was noted that grants received for Transparency Work and the Neighbourhood Development Plan were still being spent but all the money was ‘ear marked’. The latest grant for Transparency work covered software for the laptop, extra staffing hours to ensure certain information is available on the website, and the purchase of a new scanner. Proposed by Cllr Harvey, seconded by Cllr Chandler and signed by Cllr Arkell and the RFO.
It was noted that back ground papers relating to items 5, 6, 7 and 8 of the agenda had been circulated to all Parish Councillors prior to the meeting.
As recorded in previous minutes, the current RFO Keith Annis had requested to retire from his role. The Parish Council wished to record their tremendous thanks to Keith for all his work during the numerous years he has been responsible for the Parish Council’s finances.  It was agreed that Cllr Chandler would write a small article for the next newsletter to publicly thank Keith.

Full Parish Council Meeting then followed:

9. Minutes of the last meetings:

The minutes from the last Full Parish Council meeting in February 2018 and the Additional meetings called in March and April have already been circulated. It was resolved that all three sets of minutes were accepted as an accurate record of the meetings and therefore approved. Proposed by Cllr. Hooton and seconded by Cllr. Chandler. All unanimous.
10. To discuss planning applications and consider responses for the following:
18/00299/FUL – Drawdykes, Blacksmith Lane, The Leigh. Erection of replacement detached garage/store. The applicants are seeking to replace a garage/outbuilding that was subject to a fire.  There were no known objections from neighbours and no further comments to be made. 
18/00186/FUL – The Barracks, Leigh Court, Church Lane, The Leigh. Two storey extension to dwelling. The applicant is seeking to extend his current accommodation following its conversion into a one bed dwelling in 2017. It is too small to be a family house. The Parish Council did not believe that it could be seen by anyone other than those living or visiting the main dwelling on site, Leigh Court. It is using an existing building and all in keeping with its surroundings. There were no further comments to make.  Cllr Chandler was required to leave the meeting whilst this application was discussed to comply with the Parish Council’s Code of Conduct.
Prior to the meeting the Parish Councillors were provided with updates on the current planning applications still waiting for a decision notice from Tewkesbury Borough Council – see the website for the details of the planning applications.
11. District and County Councillor’s reports.

No reports were received.
12. To approve the Financial Statement dated 17th April 2018 and working budget for 2018.
Following on from the financial information presented for the Annual Return (see above), Keith Annis had also prepared an updated statement showing the current cash position.  The actual spend to date is running remarkably close to the budget forecast figures produced last October. The financial statement was approved as a true record of the Parish Council’s financial position. Proposed by Cllr. Chandler and seconded by Cllr. Harvey. 

13. Update on Highways Issues.

Cllr Hooton gave a brief report. Some of the parish’s pot holes have been mended but not all. The drains at Coombe Hill continue to be a problem. During the recent heavy rains two of the drains were blocked. Photos have been taken and forwarded to Amey for further investigation.
14. Update on the Neighbourhood Development Plan.

The draft NDP document is currently with TBC. It needs more information added to it including maps and data. The report writing is in hand – Colin Withers is currently writing it. Despite recent reservations regarding aggressive planning applications within the Parish, the Parish Council believes that this is a long-term plan and worth having.
15. To approve Full Council Meeting dates for 2018/2019
Draft dates were approved and are as follows:

Wednesday 8th August 2018
Wednesday 14th November 2018
Wednesday 20th February 2019
Wednesday 8th June 2018 (Annual Parish Meeting)

All meetings start at 7.30pm at St Catherine’s Church. 
Additional meetings to discuss interim planning applications and any urgent Parish Council business are called by giving the required public calling notice. They are ‘likely’ to be:
13th June, 11th July, 12th September, 10th October, 12th December, 9th January 2019, 13th March and 10th April.

16. Items for a future agenda.

Following a request from the people present at the meeting, Cllr Arkell gave a brief update on the progress of two planning applications at Coombe Hill. Both applications will have to go before the Planning Committee.  Speak to Lesa West about the Section 106 or CIL money.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  Full Parish Council Meeting will be 8th August 2018, 7.30pm at St Catherine’s, the Leigh.
Meeting closed 8.30pm
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